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October 30, 2020

Ann Sullivan, Board President
Huntington Beach City School District
8750 Dorsett Drive

Huntington Beach, CA 92646

Gregory Magnuson, District Superintendent
Huntington Beach City School District
8750 Dorsett Drive

Huntington Beach, CA 92646

RE: 2020-2021 Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan
Dear Ms. Sullivan and Mr. Magnuson:

Thank you for the timely submission of the 2020-21 Learning Continuity and Attendance
Plan (LCP) for Huntington Beach City School District. The Learning Continuity Plan
replaces the 2020-21 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) and supersedes the
LCAP requirements in Executive Order N-56-20. This plan is intended to memorialize
the planning process that was already underway for the 2020-21 school year.

We have completed our review of the Huntington Beach City School District LCP
pursuant to the requirements specified within SB 98 and Education Code § 43509 ¢ (1)
and are pleased to inform you that you have addressed all of the required elements.

The Huntington Beach City School District incorporated many promising strategies in
their plan to support health and wellness of students and families, mitigate learning loss,
and provide equitable learning opportunities for all students including providing school
counselors to deliver Social-Emotional Learning lessons and tiered supports to address
the social and emotional needs of students. In addition, putting a tiered response and
intervention system in place for students who experience emotional, behavioral, academic
or engagement difficulties during distance and blended learning.

We deeply acknowledge the tremendous impact that the COVID-19 pandemic and school
closures have had on your district and school staff, families and the community at
large. We would like to extend our sincere gratitude to your staff for the exceptional
effort invested in developing the Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan and your
commitment to ensure the highest quality educational experience for every student during
this uncertain time.

Sincerely,

¥ ~

Al Mijares, Ph

County Superintendent



